 Dr. Robinson requested the following information regarding agenda item CC8 for High/Scope Educational Research Foundation:
Request:     Why is the school district paying for this? The School Readiness group should pay for this. 
                     Are we able to sort school readiness information by the site of the student's preschool education YET? 

Response:   Every VPK provider is responsible for utilizing a research - based curriculum.  The District has selected High/Scope , which fits well with the newly released Florida Voluntary Pre-kindergarten Education Standards adopted by the State Board of Education.  It is the District’s responsibility to implement our selected curriculum.  The Program Quality Assessment (PQA) is an assessment tool designed specifically for determining how well High/Scope is being implemented in a classroom.  The PQA will inform us as to what type of technical assistance and education our teachers in our pre-kindergarten sites may need to enable us to provide curriculum enriched experiences for our VPK children.  

The Early Learning Coalition (formerly called the School Readiness Coalition) is charged with monitoring VPK providers’ use of an appropriate curriculum.  It is up to each individual VPK provider to ensure that they are implementing the curriculum as stated in their VPK application.   
Request:   Are we able to sort school readiness information by the site of the student's preschool education YET?  
Response:  We are not yet able to sort school readiness information by the site of the student’s preschool education.  The District, under the leadership of Judy Klinek, is in the process of modifying its student registration form to better capture information.  It has not yet been determined what information can be captured and sorted by TERMS.

SRUSS scores will be disaggregated by DOE beginning with the 2006-2007 school year for those children who attended pre-kindergarten during 2005-2006 as a VPK student.  DOE is mandated to track VPK students.   
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